# THE FLOWERS Missionaries to Taiwan

I am the light of the world: he that followeth me shall not walk in darkness, but shall have the light of life.- John 8:12

January 2022

Winkie

Dear Praying Friends,

We pray the Lord is blessing you with a wonderful start to this new year. We want to share with you a great blessing. Four years ago, almost five now, Chanel and her son Kean started coming to our church. Not long after they started coming, Chanel made a profession of faith and I had the opportunity to baptize her. Since then, she has been burdened for her son to be saved. After talking with him on a couple of different occasions, it was very evident that he was not ready to be saved. We continued to pray for his salvation.

Last November I was doing some teaching on the church ordinances. After one Sunday morning service Kean began to ask me questions about salvation and baptism. That morning he put his faith in Jesus to save him. A couple weeks later I baptized him and two others.

Thank you so much for your faithful prayers. Taiwan is not an easy place to church plant. It takes a lot of sowing before we begin seeing some harvest. We do not see hundreds or thousands saved each year, but we ask that you would pray for us to be faithful sowers. We know God is in control of those who trust Him. We want to be ready for that time when the harvest does come.

In December, God gave us a wonderful opportunity to sow His seed. We had a wonderful Christmas party. God gave us a great crowd. I had the opportunity after the meeting to talk with one young lady and sow the seed of the gospel in her life. Please pray that we would have more chances like this to share the gospel with people willing to listen.

In previous letters we have asked prayer for a lady named Yoyo. Please continue to pray for Yoyo's salvation.

Our family wants to thank each of you that sent Christmas offerings, gifts, and cards during the holiday season. We are very appreciative of everything that has been done on our behalf.

tmas paī

We love you and we are praying for you.

In + april Thomas Ion & April Flowers





# Sending church

Regency Baptist Temple 1130 Rogero Rd. Jacksonville, FL 32211 904-805-0505 (Ralph Flowers, Pastor)

## **Contact Information**

P.O. Box 3-4 Sanchong Taipei City 24199 TAIWAN (R.O.C.) ja2china@yahoo.com

### Mission Board

**Baptist International** Missions, Inc. P.O. Box 9 Harrison, TN 37341 423-344-5050 www.bimi.org